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On December 7th, Department of Mathematics organized the first EMS Alumni 

meet at Christ (Deemed to be University), Central Campus, Hosur Road, 

Bangalore. The event was conducted to acknowledge every EMS (Economics, 

Mathematics and Statistics) alumni from the very first batch to the last graduated 

batch. There were around 40 EMS alumni from different batches attended this 

meet. 

The program was conducted in the Seminar Hall, Block II at 10.00am. The 

program was headed by Dr. T V Joseph, Head, Department of Mathematics, Dr. 

Smita Nagouda, Coordinator, EMS programme, Alumni coordinator Dr. Sangeetha 

Shathish and the Alumni President Nishtha Chhabra, student of the first batch of 

EMS programme.  

The event started with the invocation song sung by Ms. Beulah S William, the final 

year B.Sc (EMS) student. The welcome speech was given by Dr. Sangeetha 

Shathish, followed by an inspiring speech by Dr. T V Joseph where he addressed 

the gathering and was happy to see all his students excelled in their lives and 

leading a successful future and he said,” I expect more alumni students to attend 

this meet and encourage all the budding juniors to be inspired by the outcome of 

the course that they are pursuing. I am happy to see all the alumni who have 

sacrificed their time and have flown from different cities to attend this meet.” After 

that a short video filled with nostalgic memories was played which took them back 

to those days when they were in Christ.  

Later, there were games conducted by Ms. Prerna and her team (second year EMS 

students), for the alumni. The games were to guess the country by their shapes, to 

guess the country that found the particular food items that we have in our day 

today life, dumb sharads and so on. The students were very glad and happy with 

the games conducted and appreciated the third year and the second year students 

for the event that had been organized successfully. After the games there was a 

session for the alumni to give their experiences at Christite and we heard students 



from the 2013 batch to the previous batch. The vote of thanks was given by the 

alumni president Nishtha Chhabra.  

After the program the students sang the Christ anthem, which brought tears to 

many as they missed their life at Christ. Though they are not present at Christ now, 

“Once a Christite always a Christite.” The meet was a successful event with many 

students expressing their views regarding organizing similar meets in future. The 

event also encouraged and motivated the alumni to keep their Christite spirit alive.  
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